
 
 

           

 
       

 

 
 

     
    

      
 

 

 

 

    OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL 
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  Washington, DC 20528 / www.oig.dhs.gov 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE For Information Contact: 
Monday, October 5, 2015 Public Affairs (202) 254-4100 

Inspector General Reopens Investigation of Improper Access and 

Dissemination of Personal Information Contained Within a Secret Service 


Database 


The Department of Homeland Security Inspector General has reopened its 
investigation into allegations that one or more Secret Service agents improperly 
accessed internal databases to look up the employment application of an 
individual who later became a Member of Congress. The investigation was 
reopened as a result of Secret Service Director Joseph Clancy announcing that 
he now has a different recollection of the events in question than that he 
conveyed to Office of Inspector General investigators during his interview on 
July 17, 2015. 

The Office of Inspector General will conduct further interviews and take other 
investigative steps, as appropriate, and issue a public addendum to the 
September 25, 2015 report. 
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